
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:    Recycling Contract Waste Management 
 
MEETING DATE:  October 4, 2022 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Waste Management currently holds the contract for recycling services.  They provide service 
every other week with a 64- or 96-gallon cart.  The contract was a five-year contract fixed rate 
at $3.26 per month ending December 31, 2022.  The city adds an administrative fee of .49 for a 
total of $3.75 total recycling fee.   
 
Waste Management is seeking an extension to the existing contract and has submitted a quote 
with 2 options for the City to consider.  With all the work done on single license waste hauling 
recently and the process involving a single license I contacted our city attorney to find out if an 
extension to this contract was legal.  Shelley Ryan reviewed the information and stated that an 
extension could be considered if the city council desires so.    
 
A decision to accept the extension was reviewed at a work session on August 16th.  After 
discussion, the City Council agreed in principle to accept the quote of Waste Management.   
 
The agreed upon quote consists $3.50 per month, pricing guaranteed for the first 12 months of 
the contract.  Then an annual increase based on the CPI of Water, Sewer, Trash, year over year, 
which currently is 4.6 % in August.  With the addition of the city administration fee (.50 
requested) the total monthly rate would be $4.00.  This is a slight increase of .25 from the 
previous 5-year contract.   
 
The contract will be 5-years ending December 31, 2027 with an auto renew of 1 year unless 
either party give 90 days’ written notice of termination before the term ending.   
 
City Attorney Ryan has reviewed the contract and has recommended it to city council.   
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Please make a motion to approve the 5-year Recycling Services Contract with Waste 
Management ending December 31, 2027 at a price of $3.50 plus $.50 city administration fee for 
a total of $4.00 per month.  
 
 



REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to approve the 5-year Recycling Services Contract with Waste 
Management ending December 31, 2027 at a price of $3.50 plus $.50 city administration fee for 
a total of $4.00 per month.  


















